
From: Hayden Grooms
To: 'marthaplace@comporium.net' <marthaplace@comporium.net>

Date: 2/23/2017 3:23:08 PM
Subject: York County Republican Women

Good morning,
 
My name is Hayden Grooms and I am the director of External Affairs for Lieutenant Governor Bryant. The information 
posted on the SCGOP website seems to be outdated, so I am contacting various Republican Party clubs and 
associations throughout the state to try and update this information. I hope to be able to propose a calendar to the 
Lt. Governor detailing some possible events that he could attend to address local issues with local party members.
 
I am wondering who would be a good contact, if not you, to schedule these events and possible speaking 
engagements. Where the meeting is located? Lastly, what is an estimated average number of attendees so that, if 
need be, we can prepare the correct amount of literature?
 
Thank you for your help and your service to the Republican Party.
 
Sincerely,
 
 
Hayden Grooms
Director of External Affairs
Office of Lt. Governor
(803) 734-0107
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